BOROUGH OF SLATINGTON
The Finance/ Public Safety, Human/Community Services, Workshop Meetings were held on June 27, 2011 in Council Room, 125 South Walnut Street, Slatington, PA.  The meeting was called to order by President Freed at 6:35 PM with the following in attendance:
PRESENT
 ABSENT
        OTHERS

         VISITORS

Galen Freed     None                       Kris Burek            Denise Smith      Linda Steets
Paul Hoffman                                 Chief Rachman     George Moyer    Andrew Aris  
Daniel Stevens

                                      Chad Trego        Robert Stettner
Russell Hallman
                                                  Ed Ziegler          Robert Herzog Jr.







  Keith Weaver     Daniel Sell
FINANCE
Russell Hallman – Chairman; Members:  Daniel Stevens, Paul Hoffman – Mr. Stevens filled in for Chairman Hallman
VISITORS - None
l. Removal of Borough Manager’s Car Insurance – There was a discussion 
      concerning both the manager’s car and the ACO car as to which one should
      be taken off our insurance and it was decided that the ACO car should be the

      one because it would be more suitable to keep the manager’s car available for 

      use.  Councilor Hoffman suggested that we sell the old police car that is down

      at the Borough garage, because the parts cannot be used on the new Crown

      Victoria.  It was suggested that we put this item on the July Council Meeting

      Agenda for discussion and possible action.

There were no further topics or questions from the committee members, other Council members or the public and so the Finance Meeting was adjourned.

PUBLIC SAFETY
Paul Hoffman – Chairman; Members:  Russell Hallman, Daniel Stevens
VISITORS
Ed Ziegler noted that the traffic light at Main (Rte 873) and South Walnut Street is not functioning property since the power went out last week.  The left hand arrow needs to be recalibrated.  Chief Rachman noted that he will check with PENN DOT about this situation.

George Moyer asked the Chief if he noticed that some of his officers were chasing some of the people down by the bridge over the weekend that was setting off fireworks.  He inquired if anyone had been apprehended to which Chief Rachman required in the negative, however he gave a note to the officers to concentrate on the trail because of the recent vandalism on the trail and also this issue.  Mr. Moyer stated that this is getting out of hand and Chief Rachman agreed, but also stated that you almost have to be there at that time to catch them, because till they get there, the culprits are gone.
Chairman Hoffman mentioned that the ACO’s resignation was accepted and that the Borough received a resume from a Ms. Prutzman who is interested in the position.  He also distributed a memo concerning Animal Control procedure.  He also notified both the Chief and Mr. Myers of the Sewer Treatment Plant, so that everyone knows what needs to be done at this time.  It was suggested that Ms. Prutzman be notified to attend the July
Council Meeting to be interviewed.

Chairman Hoffman also stated that Engine #2412 that was damaged in the accident on Friday June 17 is up at Kovatch Mobile Equipment; that the insurance adjuster did not go up there, but directed the service manager to provide him with a quote for repairs.  Chief Weaver spoke to the service manager and they were still in the process of tearing things apart so they could establish what needs to be done.  Chief Weaver also reported that the operator of the fire truck has a professional CDL, drives a truck for a living has a clean record for 30 years, and the tests for alcohol and drug were clean.  He stated that there were no citations issued and that the accident had been investigated by the State Police.

Councilor Burek inquired of Chairman Hoffman if Haafsville is licensed to take dogs, to which he replied no and he referenced the memo he had distributed.  He explained that the State Dog Warden (Humane Society) was at the Sewer Plant to look at the dogs.  She noted that only a licensed kennel can accept strays and as long as they get funds from the state they have to accept them (Mon-Fri) no weekends, put on hold for 2 days after which time if they are not picked up than the Humane Society must be notified.  Councilor 
Burek suggested that Haffsville and State Dog Warden’s numbers be given to both the Chief and Mr. Myers in case they need to contact them.
There were no further issues or questions from the committee members, other Council members or the public and so the Public Safety Meeting was adjourned.

HUMAN/COMMUNITY SERVICES
Daniel Stevens – Chairman; Members:  Paul Hoffman, Russell Hallman
VISITORS – None
1. NLSP Association Letter Request – This was a request to have the Borough hang their banner in the lot across the street from Boyer Hardware.  It was noted that the banner has already been placed.
2. Parks & Recreation Request Borough Lot at Diamond & Chestnut Streets – Mr. Stettner noted that the letter is straight forward stating that the lot is not big enough for a basketball court as originally talked about and they recommend that the Borough post No Parking signs there since it has become a parking lot.  Councilor Hallman suggested we let people park there until they decide what they want to do with it and Chairman Stevens asked if they had any plans for it in the near future.  Mr. Stettner stated that they’ve had several discussions, but decided it did not look good having a parking lot there.  Councilor Hallman noted that they had decided to leave the stones there, but if we wanted to stop it being used as a parking lot we should clean up the stones and plant grass.  Mr. Trego suggested a skate park and the question of how big the lot and the liability involved was raised.  Councilor Burek inquired as to what they would have to go through to get the people from parking there and Chairman Hoffman stated post No Parking signs and gives 1-2 weeks notice.  Councilor Burek said that the parking lot is so close to the trail for parking, that it would make a great recreational area and we could put out picnic tables, which Councilor Hallman noted was the original idea, but the County fell short of money so they turned it over to the Borough.  It was suggested that we post signs that note that parking is only temporary and have it checked and enforced by the police.  Chief Rachman reminded them that the police are short staff and since budget cuts they had to prioritize and cannot cover all the nuisance issues and that their number of calls has increased.  Daniel Sell brought up the idea of the skate park again, and noted that it is understandable, but if you weigh out the cost of giving them a place to go with having insurance to cover the liability, too having all these nuisance calls all over town and the Chief agreed and stated that the town desperately needs places for the kids to go.  Chairman Hoffman and Councilor Hallman both noted that even if they provide places, it doesn’t mean the kids would go there. Councilor Hallman cited the big track at the creek (ramps) which eventually were gotten rid of and they still rode their bikes all over town.  Mr. Trego noted they are constantly at the Bed Bug all day.  Chairman Stevens stated that the kids at the Bed Bug cleaned up the area and asked for trash cans to be attached to the trees.  President Freed suggested that if anyone had suggestions/ideas about the lot they should attend the Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting which is held the third Monday of the month at 6:00 P.M.
3. Parks & Recreation Request – Young Lungs at Play State Program – Mr. Stettner noted the editorial that had appeared in the Times News about a program to eliminate children’s exposure to second hand smoke.  They are requesting that Council consider making the Walnut Street Playground – Smoke Free.  Mr. Stettner noted that the program would require the Borough submitting a copy of an ordinance or resolution for enforcement.  It was suggested that it be put on the July Council Meeting Agenda for further consideration.
Mr. Stettner asked about their decision on the Diamond & Chestnut Street lot and was told that it will be left as a parking lot, and a sign will be put up noting that it is only

temporary, until they come up with a plan for it.  Mr. Ziegler referenced several residents who could use the lot for parking and it was noted that this lot should be used for recreation.  He also mentioned that when the crew mowed the grass up at Victory Park they trimmed the flower plant back which was in front of the Welcome to Slatington Sign

so that now you can see the sign.
    
There were no further issues or questions from the committee members, other Council members or the public and so the Human/Community Services Meeting was adjourned.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM
Joan Cheesbrough

Assistant Borough Secretary
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